Election Commission City of Aurora, Colorado April 6, 2021 6:00 p.m. Via Virtual

Carolyn Boller called the meeting to Order.

Members Present: Carolyn Boller William McCartin Joanna Floribus Jessica Chauvin

Staff Present: Kadee Rodriguez City Clerk, Patricia Varney, City Clerk Analyst, Dave Lathers, Senior Assistant City Attorney

Election Commission Interviews

Interviews took place for an appointment for the Election Board. Interviews were conducted by the Election Board and Joel Jose and Scott Irvin. Bill requested from the City Clerk the transcripts and or recordings from the three previous interviews so he can review prior to making a final decision on this appointment. A discussion took place as to how to move forward with an executive session to discuss who to move forward to fill the one open position on the Election board. City Clerk, Kadee Rodriguez, made a statement for the record, her suggestion to not move forward with and executive session because personal matters do not include discussion of local public body in the elected official or the appointment of any person to fill a vacancy in a local public body elected office.

The board requested an executive session take place.

A motion was presented by Bill McCartin to conduct an Executive Session to take place on April 14, 2021 at 6:00 pm via Webex to discuss the candidates to fulfill the position on the Election Commission. City Clerk, Kadee Rodrigues will send out the Webex invite to the Election board for this meeting to take place so the meeting can be recorded. Joanna Floribus seconded the motion.

City Clerk, Kadee Rodriguez, clarified the process for executive session for the Board.

A motion was made by Bill McCartin and seconded by Joanna Floribus to adjourn the Election Board meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 7:23 pm on April 6, 2021.

Carolyn Boller, Chair